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Wolds Ward Laceby Update May 2024 

Crime 

There have been forty-seven recorded crimes across the Wolds Ward for April. Of these, the 
following have been reported in Laceby Village.  

During the early hours of 11th April, two males are captured on cctv as they entered a farm 
premises on Lopham Lane. A roller shutter door on a barn was forced to gain entry. A second 
barn door was also forced. It is unknown if anything has been stolen.  

During the late evening of 16th April, an insecure car parked on its drive on Barton Street was 
entered and searched. Keys were stolen. The thief made off on a motorbike.   

Wheelie bins were set alight at Cottagers Plot on 5th April. 

Other crime include:                                                                                                                 
One assault.                                                                                                                              
Seven reports of harassment.                                                                                                        
One minor public order incident.                    

There have been two reports of ASB within Laceby village, both relating to the kicking of 
footballs against houses on Church Lane.  

How you can help    

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right 
place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence 
and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal 
with any issues and step up our patrols in the area. The number to call for non-emergency 
issues is 101. 

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be 
given priority, please inform your local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The named officers for Laceby and the Wolds are:                                                                       
PC 591 Danielle Drake danielle.drakes@humberside.police.uk                                                   
PCSO 7752 Joe Kusnyer joseph.kusnyer@humberside.police.uk                                
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